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Dramatis Persona

Salesman...(N), an overeager gun salesman who knows a lot about
his competitors regulations and why you should buy from him

Time
Present

Setting
Uncle Sam's Gun Shop



ACT 1

SCENE 1

We open on a gun shop where an overeager salesman is 
ready to help you.

SALESMAN
Hello, hello and welcome to Uncle Sam's, how can I help you? 
Wait don't tell me, I know exactly what you're looking for. 
You're a discerning customer, who knows exactly what they are 
wanting and that's a brand new gun. Well let me tell you, 
you've come to the right place. I recognize that look you're 
about to ask why this is the best place, well let me tell 
you. Here at Uncle Sam's we make it easier to get you in a 
new gun then anyone else.
 
For example, look next door at the Maple Leaf gun store, to 
buy a gun there they require all sorts of hoops for you to 
jump through. You must join an accredited shooting club, 
complete a safety course and pass both a written and a 
practical test, provide two references, apply for a permit, 
and wait 28 days before processing begins, pass a background 
check that considers your criminal record, mental health, 
addiction and domestic violence history. THEN you can buy a 
gun and if you bought a handgun, you must register it with 
the police before taking it home. Can you imagine?
 
How about our other neighbor, Tierra Azteca. Some of their 
regulations include getting a letter from the local 
authorities confirming that you do not have a criminal 
record, submit a letter showing your employment status and 
pay, pass a background check that considers criminal history, 
employment and current gun ownership, and get fingerprinted. 
Only then can you buy a gun.
 
That's pretty restrictive isn't it? But you're still wanting 
to shop around, I get that, but let me tell you avoid going 
over the pond. At the Union Jack for example, they make you 
join a shooting club, or document hunting arrangements, ask 
for a character reference, they make you arrange proper 
firearm storage and pass a background check that includes a 
police interview at your home. Finally, they may check your 
storage arrangements before they let you buy a gun.
 
Or Deutschland's, they make you join a shooting or hunting 
club, obtain a collector’s license or prove that your life is 
threatened. Then you must demonstrate specialized knowledge 
of firearms, which may involve a written exam and practical 
demonstration of safe handling. If you’re under 25, you must 
submit a certificate of mental fitness from a public health 
officer or doctor. They are another place that makes you 
arrange proper firearm storage.

(MORE)
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SALESMAN (CONT’D)
You have to pass a background check that considers criminal 
history, mental health and drug addiction. They make you 
apply for a permit to purchase a specific gun, which may 
include an additional short background review. THEN you can 
buy a gun.
 
Another makes you join a hunting club, or prove you need a 
gun for self-defense. Pass a review of criminal history. Fill 
out a mental health survey, and complete a psychological and 
physical test. Complete a course on safe gun handling and 
storage. Install safe gun storage and allow the police to 
inspect your gun storage. Finally you can buy a gun. BUT iff 
you bought a rifle or shotgun, wait three days before coming 
back to pick it up. This three-day “cool off” period is 
intended to reduce the likelihood of impulsive violence. Can 
you imagine?
 
That's not even the worst! Look at The Down Under Gun Shop, 
the hoops they make you jump through...well I can't even 
imagine. They are another that makes you join and regularly 
attend a hunting or shooting club, or document that you’re a 
collector. Gun owners must provide a valid reason for owning 
a weapon, such as farming or hunting, and gun clubs must 
inform the authorities of inactive members. Another place 
where you have to complete a course on firearm safety and 
operation, and pass a written test and practical 
assessment. Arrange firearm storage that meets safety 
regulations. Guess what? Pass a review that considers 
criminal history, domestic violence, restraining orders and 
arrest history. Authorities may also interview your family 
and community members. Talk about an invasion of privacy. 
Police checking to see if you are legally allowed to have a 
gun. Then you apply for a permit to acquire a specific type 
of weapon. Wait at least 28 days. Buy the specific type of 
gun you received a permit for.
 
It gets worse! At The Rising Sun Gun Store, guess what, they 
also make you join a hunting or shooting club. Take a firearm 
class and pass a written exam, which is held up to three 
times a year. They make you get a doctor’s note saying you 
are mentally fit and do not have a history of drug 
abuse. Apply for a permit to take firing training, which may 
take up to a month. Describe in a police interview why you 
need a gun. Pass a review of your criminal history, gun 
possession record, employment, involvement with organized 
crime groups, personal debt and relationships with friends, 
family and neighbors. Apply for a gunpowder permit. Take a 
one-day training class and pass a firing test. Obtain a 
certificate from a gun dealer describing the gun you 
want. Buy a gun safe and an ammunition locker that meet 
safety regulations. They also make you allow the police to 
inspect your gun storage. Pass an additional background 
review. Finally, THIRTEEN steps later you can buy a gun.
 

(MORE)



3.

SALESMAN (CONT’D)
I could keep going but in almost every place you can buy a 
gun you see the pattern emerge; express why you need a gun-
weather that is for hunting or because you've joined a 
shooting club. You must pass a background check that includes 
a history of mental health, domestic abuse and criminal 
record, show you have proper storage, and be licensed.
 
Now why is that so hard? Err, I mean, why don't we make it 
that hard to get a gun? Well we here at Uncle Sam's believe 
that gun ownership is a right. That's why here in the store, 
we do an instant background check and let you walk out with a 
gun. Beyond that though, we sell almost a third of our guns 
without a background check thanks to federal laws that do not 
require any kind of background check when buying from a 
private seller.
 
So

(Beat)
What kind of gun can I get for YOU today?


